
Proceedings of the Commissioners 

 

The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met, as advertised, in special session on 

Wednesday August 5. 

 

Present were Chairman Loren Paul, Commissioners Bruce Messersmith and James Krotz and 

County Clerk Sindy Coburn. 

 

The Commissioners met briefly in executive session to discuss a personnel matter.   The 

meeting was closed to the public to protect the reputation of the employee.  No action was 

taken. 

 

Met with Elected Officials and Department heads to discuss the engagement of a new budget 

preparation consultant.   Present for that conversation were Assessor Tina Skinner, Treasurer, 

Renee Thies, Road Superintendent Richard Cross, Building Superintendent Jeff Davis, Clerk of 

the District Court Carole Stouffer, Sheriff Jeff Brewer, Veteran’s Service Officer Gary Sones 

and Sheriff’s Secretary Carol Tiensvold.  Caleb Johnson of J13 Enterprises joined the meeting 

by telephone at 10:00. 

 

The Commissioners voted to approve a proposed letter of agreement with Johnson for 

preparation of the 2020-2021 Budget. 

 

Johnson will be present for a Budget Workshop on Wednesday, August 26. 

The next scheduled meeting of the Commissioners will be Tuesday August 11 at 9:00 at the 

Courthouse.  

The minutes of this and all meetings of the Board of Commissioners will be available to the 

public at the office of the Sheridan County Clerk and now are available online at 

sheridancounty.ne.gov. All meetings of the Board of Commissioners are held in compliance 

with Nebraska Open Meetings Act and the public is always welcome.  

Submitted by James Krotz  

 

 

 


